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Para recibir las noticias parroquiales 
en su correo electrónico, visite nuestro 
sitio web o escanee el código QR. 

 

 

Domingo  
Mundial  

de las Misiones  

Segunda Colecta / Second Collection:  
Para mas información o para hacer una donación en linea:   

For more information or to make a donation online:  
WeAreMissionary.org/wms.  



Dear Sisters and Brothers in Christ, 
 
Today we are reminded in two ways to be persistent 
missionary disciples of Jesus Christ. In his message for 
World Mission Sunday, the Holy Father encourages us, “As 
Christians, we cannot keep the Lord to ourselves: the 
Church’s evangelizing mission finds outward fulfilment in 
the transformation of our world and in the care of creation.” 
At the same time, with the opening of the Synodal Process 
around the world, Pope Francis invites the entire Church to 
reflect on a theme that is decisive for its life and mission: “It 
is precisely this path of synodality which God expects of the 
Church of the third millennium” (Address for the ceremony 
commemorating the 50th anniversary of the institution of 
the Synod of Bishops, 17 October 2015). 
 
We celebrate World Mission Sunday with the Universal 
Church on October 24, offering prayer and reflection on our 
mission to proclaim the gospel to all the nations. The 
collection taken this day supports over 1,000 mission 
dioceses through the Society for the Propagation of the 
Faith. These local churches are the poorest in the world and 
yet they joyfully share the Lord and provide hope amidst 
struggles in Africa, Asia and remote areas of Latin America 
and the Pacific Islands. The collection also provides for 
mission dioceses in the Middle East, Northeast Africa, India 
and Eastern Europe through the Catholic Near East Welfare 
Association. 
 
Also, during this time, The Church of God is convoked in 
Synod. Today, the Archdiocese of Chicago is celebrating 
the opening of the process for the XVI Ordinary General 
Assembly of the Synod of Bishops, in October 2023. The 
theme of this synod is “For a Synodal Church: Communion, 
Participation, and Mission” and so is intimately tied to our 
celebration of World Mission. 
 
This global pandemic has highlighted the peripheries of our 
world and the importance of widening our circles to reach 
out to neighbors both nearby and far away. Let this 
celebration of World Mission Sunday and the opening of the 
Synodal Process be an opportunity for pause and prayerful 
solidarity with our sisters and brothers in faith around the 
world. May we give thanks for their witness and recommit 
ourselves to our own call to be missionary disciples. With 
every wish, I remain. 
 
Sincerely yours in Christ, 
 
Cardinal Blasé Cupich 
Archbishop of Chicago 

Estimadas Hermanas y Hermanos en Cristo, 
 
Hoy se nos recuerda ser discípulos misioneros persistentes 
de Jesucristo de dos maneras. En su mensaje para el 
Domingo Mundial de las Misiones, el Santo Padre nos 
alienta: “Los cristianos no podemos reservar al Señor para 
nosotros mismos: la misión evangelizadora de la Iglesia 
expresa su implicación total y pública en la transformación 
del mundo y en la custodia de la creación”. Al mismo 
tiempo, con la apertura del Proceso Sinodal alrededor del 
mundo, el papa Francisco invita a la Iglesia entera a 
reflexionar sobre un tema que es decisivo para su vida y 
misión: “Precisamente el camino de la sinodalidad es el 
camino que Dios espera de la Iglesia del tercer milenio”. 
(Discurso para la ceremonia de conmemoración del 50 
aniversario de la institución del Sínodo de los Obispos, 17 
de octubre de 2015). 
 
Celebramos el Domingo Mundial de las Misiones con la 
Iglesia Universal el 24 de octubre, ofreciendo oración y 
reflexión sobre nuestra misión para proclamar el evangelio a 
todas las naciones. La colecta que se recoge este día apoya a 
más de 1,000 diócesis misioneras a través de la Sociedad 
para la Propagación de la Fe. Estas iglesias locales son las 
más pobres en el mundo y sin embargo comparten 
alegremente al Señor y proveen esperanza en medio de las 
dificultades en África, Asia y áreas remotas de América 
Latina y las Islas del Pacífico. La colecta también provee 
para las diócesis misioneras en el Medio Oriente, el noreste 
de África, India y Europa del Este a través de la Asociación 
Católica de Bienestar del Cercano Oriente (Catholic Near 
East Welfare Association). 
 
También durante este tiempo, la Iglesia de Dios es 
convocada en sínodo. Hoy, la Arquidiócesis de Chicago está 
celebrando la apertura del proceso para la XVI Asamblea 
General Ordinaria del Sínodo de los Obispos, en octubre de 
2023. El tema de este sínodo es “Por una Iglesia sinodal: 
comunión, participación, y misión” y así está íntimamente 
vinculada a nuestra celebración de la Misión Mundial. 
 
Esta pandemia global ha resaltado las periferias de nuestro 
mundo y la importancia de ampliar nuestros círculos para 
llegar al prójimo tanto cerca como lejos. Que esta 
celebración del Domingo Mundial de las Misiones y la 
apertura del Proceso Sinodal sea una oportunidad para la 
pausa y la solidaridad en oración con nuestras hermanas y 
hermanos de fe alrededor del mundo. Que podamos dar 
gracias por su testimonio y nos volvamos a comprometer 
con nuestro propio llamado a ser discípulos misioneros. Con 
cada deseo, permanezco. 
 
Sinceramente suyo en Cristo, 
 
Cardenal Blase Cupich 
Arzobispo de Chicago 

October 31, 2021 

St. Stanislaus invites children to come to 
Mass dress up for HOLYween!  

(something appropriate, example: a saint) 

Octubre 31, 2021 

San Stanislaus invita a los niños que asistan 
a Misa disfrazados para HOLYween!  
(algo apropiado, ejemplo: un santo) 



Mass Intentions 

October / Octubre 23– 31, 2021 

Saturday / Sábado, 23– Vigil Mass  
4:30 pm  -  +Maria Soto  
 
Sunday / Domingo, 24– Thirtieth Sunday in  
    Ordinary Time 
 8:00 am  -   +Helen Mateja (by the Rosary Ladies)  
11:00 am -  +Jesús Flores, +Gregorio Barrera,  
    +Guadalupe Rodríguez, +Michael Medina, 
    +Moisés Arriaga, +Consuelo Baldovino  
              (de sus Hijos) 
       Por las Animas del Purgatorio 
      Cumpleaños: Maribel Reyes,  
     María & Manuel Mendoza 
 
Monday / Lunes, 25– Weekday  
7:30 am  -   For the Health of our Community 
 
Tuesday / Martes, 26– Weekday  
7:30 am  -  For the Sick of the Parishioners 
8:00 am  -  Exposition / Adoración 
6:45 pm  -  Benediction / Bendicion 
 
Wednesday / Miércoles, 27– Weekday 
  7:30 am -  For the Parishioners of St. Stanislaus 
 
Thursday / Jueves, 28– Sts. Simon & Jude 
7:30 am  - For Peace on Earth 
 
Friday / Viernes, 29–  Weekday  
7:30 am  -  For the Children of the Catechism  
 
Saturday / Sábado, 30–  Vigil Mass  
4:30 pm  -  +Audean Lyons 
 
Sunday / Domingo, 31–  Thirty-First Sunday in  
    Ordinary Time 
 8:00 am  -  +Edward Ficek (by the Family) 
11:00 am -  +Jesús Flores, +Consuelo Herrera,  
       +Jesús Zavala (de María)   
       Por las Animas del Purgatorio 
      Cumpleaños: Leah Zuñiga (de Hilda) 

 

For the Weekend of November 6 & 7, 2021 

Contributions / Contribuciones 
 

October 16 – 17 

Sunday Collection ……………....….. 3,083.00 
Candles………………………….….......140.00 
Food Sale…..………………………..….673.50 
 
 

St. Stanislaus appreciates your continued support.  
San Stanislaus le agradece su continuo apoyo. 

LECTORS / LECTORES 

Saturday 

4:30 pm -  John Perry  & 
      C. Rodriguez 
8:00 am  -   Judie Winnie &  
       Sue Jenkot 
11:00 am -  Juan & Elsa Valle 
            Com: Galdino Saldana 
 

MINISTROS 

Domingo 

11:00 am - Pedro & Sandra 
             Alejo  

All Souls’ Day: November 2 
There will be special envelopes for each family to fill out for their 
intentions. You can write them out with your donations and return 
them to the Parish Office or the Church during Mass 
before November 2nd.  
 
 
Día de todos los Fieles Difuntos: Noviembre 2 
Tendremos sobres especiales para que pueda llenar 
con los nombres de sus intenciones. Puede escribir sus intenciones 
con sus donaciones y entregarlos a la Oficina Parroquial o en la 
Iglesia durante Misa antes del 2 de Noviembre. 

¡El Libro de Misas para el año 2022 ya está disponible!  
Si desea reservar una fecha, visite o llame a la Oficina. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The daily Mass Book is now available for 2022!  

If you would like a date for an intention contact the Office. 

November 1, 2021: All Saints Day Mass / Misa de Todos los Santos @ 7:30 am (Bilingual) 

November 2, 2021: All Souls Day / Misa de Todos los Fieles Difuntos @ 7:30 am (eng) & 7:00 pm (esp) 



 
Never underestimate  

the influence of the people 
you have allowed into your life. 

— Unknown 

Sunday’s Gospel 
Mk 10: 46-52 

 
So they called the blind man, saying to him, 
"Take courage; get up, Jesus is calling you." 

He threw aside his cloak, sprang up, and came to Jesus.  
Jesus said to him in reply 

, "What do you want me to do for you?"  
The blind man replied to him, "Master, I want to see."  

Jesus told him, "Go your way;  
your faith has saved you."  

Immediately he received his sight 
and followed him on the way. 

  
Let us pray . . .  

 
For our parish community . . . 
 

May we remain steadfast 
in our commitment to prayer and service 

as we move through the process of 
‘Renew My Church’ . . . 
 Lord, hear our prayer! 

 
For expectant families and their babies . . . 
 

Gracious Father, 
hear our prayers for all families 
awaiting  the birth of their child. 

Calm their fears when they are anxious. 
Watch over and support them 

and bring their child into this world 
safely and in good health, 

so that as members of your family 
they may praise you and glorify you 

through your Son, our Lord Jesus Christ, 
now and for ever . . . 

 Lord, hear our prayer! 
  

We  intercede for all  those in our parish family in need of 
healing, especially Barb and Don Cassidy, Martha Czachura,  
Daniel Dutkiewicz, Leobardo Frausto, Frank Kaminski,          
Dorothy Kurgan, Terry Lusson, Debbie Manley, Heidi Petry, 
Sarah Porter, Francisco Ramirez, Eva Rodriguez, and              
Veronica Torres-Meza. . . 

 
Our Father, strengthen and heal them 

with your love . . . 
Lord, hear our prayer! 

 
We continue to pray for blessings for the families of the              
parish. This week we remember the families of  Mary Ellen 

Sendra, Thomas and Cindy Sendra, Isabel Sepulveda, Miguel 
Sepulveda, and Dawn Shoemaker . . . 
 

Lord, hear the prayers of these families. 
Answer all their needs 

and bless them with grace 
to recognize your presence in their lives . . . 

Lord, hear our prayer!  

 Parish News 
 

• The next meeting for our Renew My Church team is 
scheduled for Wednesday, October 27.  Please continue to 
pray for an outcome in keeping with God’s will for our 
community, 

 
• Last Sunday, the family of Maria and Leo  Elizarraras 

hosted a tamale sale after the 11 AM Mass.                         
They generously donated their time and all the ‘fixins’ for 
the event, which netted the $673.50 profit listed in the 
bulletin.  Liliana, the couple’s daughter,  reports “We 
prayed the rosary as we made the tamales . . . my mom 
really wants the church to stay open . . .she is                      
determined . . . she keeps the whole family determined!” 

       And we, the St. Stanislaus family members, are grateful                                                                      
indeed!  Muchas gracias!  

 
• Tickets for our December 12th parish raffle are now on 

sale—-just in time for Christmas!  First prize:                    
Play Station 5 and 2 games (valued at over $1000).  The 
tickets cost $5.00 each and you can purchase them before 
and after weekend Masses, from parish council members, 
or by contacting the rectory:  708-597– 4910. 

 
• Keep in mind our Amazon Smile Campaign.   We have an            

account with Amazon that will generate a .5% donation to 
our parish for every Amazon purchase made.  For more                     
information and a direct link go to:                                           

                      https://smile.amazon.com/ch/36-2171129  
 

Parish and Village 
 

• The Posen Park District was awarded a grant to replace 
the playground equipment in Commissioners Park, and is 
once again working with KaBOOM!, a national               
non-profit that tries to match qualifying communities in 
need with funding partners to replace and build new play 
spaces nationwide. The funding partner for this project is 
Sierra, part of the TJX family of brands. Construction 
began on Thursday, October 21, and continued through 
Saturday, October 23.  A few of our parishioners showed 
up to lend a hand. 



Frausto Family 
Leobardo & Jakelin 

Children: Karol, Leobardo, Yolihuani 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Leo Frausto became a member of our community in 2000 
and married Jakelin in 2007.  Leo and Jakelin have both 
been involved in parish ministries for many years.  Leo 
joined the choir as a guitarist in 2001.  Despite suffering 
from a condition which has left him with limited mobility, 
he continues to direct the Guadalupe and Via Crucis               
pageants which began here in 2004.  Leo is currently a                  
member of our Renew My Church team. Jakelin is a member 
of the choir and was   instrumental in helping to organize our 
Charismatic Group in 2005. 
 

Herbst Family 
Edward & Genevieve 

Children: Helen, Richard, Steven 
 

The Herbst family moved into Posen in 1956.  Genevieve 
sewed aprons,  repaired habits and 
cooked for the sisters.  Edward built 
cabinets and shelves for the school; 
he also built the indoor stable that 
was often used in the North foyer of 
the church. 
 
All three children attended and             
graduated from St. Stanislaus School. 
Richard married Sandy Wischover,  
They live in Mokena.  Their three          
daughters are married and have               
gifted them with 5 grandchildren.   
Steven was a student in the school's 

first  kindergarten class in 1964. He and his wife Lourdes  
now live in Georgia.  They have 2 grown children, David 
and Stephanie.  Helen remained single and still lives in the 
‘house that Ed built’ here in Posen.   
 
“Whenever the school sisters asked for help from the                
community, I’d raise my hand and volunteer my parents.  I 
think this drove them crazy, but mom and dad always 
came through for me.  
 
I am most grateful for the education I received at St. 
Stanislaus School and the friendships that continue to 
bless my life through my involvement with the parish.” 

—-Helen 

Gospel Reflection: Amazing Grace 
 

John Newton  was  a captain of slave ships and became 
an investor in the slave trade but later converted to                
Christianity and worked to abolish slavery in Great             
Britain. 
 
Newton went to sea at a young age and worked on slave 
ships for several years. In 1745, he himself became a 
slave of Princess Peye, a woman of the Sherbro people. 
He was rescued, returned to sea and the trade ships.       
After retiring from active sea-faring, he continued to              
invest in the slave trade. Some years after experiencing 
a conversion to Christianity, Newton  renounced his trade 
and became a prominent supporter of abolitionism.  He 
was ordained a cleric to the Church of England and 
served as parish priest in Buckinghamshire for two              
decades.  In his famous hymn “Amazing Grace”,             
Rev. Newton describes his own enlightenment: 
 

Amazing grace! 
How sweet the sound, 

that saved a wretch like me! 
I once was lost but now am found, 

was blind but now I see. 
 

Let  us also pray for spiritual sight. Each one of us suffers 
from spiritual blindness at times. Anger, prejudice,             
jealousy, anxiety, and doubt can make us  spiritually 
blind and prevent us from seeing the goodness of life, the                    
goodness of other people, and the presence of God among 
us. Hence, let us pray to have a clear vision of Christian 
values and priorities in our lives.  A clear spiritual vision 
enables us to see the goodness in ourselves and others,  
and to begin and end each day with an attitude                   
of gratitude. 

—-inspired by an article from   Fr. Tony’s Homilies 

 

A Special Intention 
 

Please keep Daniel Dutkiewicz and his                
family in your prayers.  As you may             
remember, Daniel was ordained deacon for 
our parish in the late 1990’s.  During over 25 
years of active  ministry, Deacon Dan served 
our community in many ways.  He presided 
at baptisms and Eucharistic liturgies, assisted 
at every Mass and special event, manned the 
rectory on Wednesday evenings (giving working people access 
to parish services), and spent Saturdays cleaning the church 
with  the help of his children Tim and Cheryl.  When health 
problems forced him to retire, Dan continued to pray daily for 
the good of the parish and its members. 
 
Recently Daniel’s physical condition has worsened, and he is 
now living at home under hospice care.   If you’d like to send a 
card of prayer and thanks for Deacon Dan’s service to our 
community, you can send it to: 
 

Deacon Daniel Dutkiewicz 
14609 S. Palmer Ave. 

Posen, IL  60469 
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STATE FARM INSURANCE

Rosario V. Estrada

Office Rep./Parishioner

3330 W. 159th St, Markham, IL

(708) 333-3263
“Se Habla Español”

GUM WAH 
RESTAURANT

Tues.-Sat. 11-9; Sun. 1-9 

Closed Mon.

708-389-1100

3700 W. 147th St. 
Midlothian

For Fast Courteous 
Service Call

FRANK’S 
PIZZA

Frank Podbielniak 
Parishioner

389-1143 
14331 S. Western

$2 Off a Family 
$1 Off a Large

Pick Up Only w/Ad

Open 7 days a week

from 6:00am

11941-43 S. Pulaski Ave., Alsip, IL

Tel. (708) 371-0034 
www.navarrosbakery.com

Woodruff 
Funeral Home

Stacey Woodruff 
Director

In Home Arrangements Available

16774 Dixie Hwy • Hazel Crest, IL 60429 

Office 708-297-7634 
Cell 773-615-3871

Prices Right on Target!

BULLSEYE 
HEATING & AC

• Furnaces • Central Air 
• Hot Water Tanks • Boilers 
• Electrical • Plumbing

24 HR. Emergency Service 
708.229.8505

PARISHIONER DISCOUNT

YOUR NUMBER ONE 
LOCAL AGENCY FOR  

OVER 30 YEARS!
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 to place an ad today! 
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